DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9 FEBRUARY 2015

AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Marson -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Bond


Cllr Cox









 


   Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris









 


   Cllr Jones


Cllr Kiff







 


   Cllr Stedman

Cllr Worster

               There were six members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Smith – SCC, Cllr Haworth-Culf - SCDC 

 
and PC Carl Lawrence from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1.
Apologies:  Cllrs Digby and Fox.

2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 January 2015.



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 January 2015 were APPROVED.  The Minutes 
were duly signed. 


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith delivered a brief report (see Appendix One) and invited questions from Cllrs.




Cllr Marson asked for an update about the Vehicle Activated Signs and was told that the sites 
for the signs were still in the process of being agreed. 




Cllr Kiff requested more information on the budget shortfall within SCC. Cllr Smith explained 
that there would a be a meeting at which the budget would be approved on 12 February, 
committing to savings of £38.2m, against an expenditure budget of £499m.




Cllr Worster commented that the Town Steps had proved difficult to spread salt on recently, 
given that the grit bin was positioned at the top of the steps. He asked if it could be possible to 
have an additional bin at the bottom of the steps, or half-way along and Cllr Smith agreed to 
ask the question on behalf of ATC, but thought that it could prove difficult for a vehicle to 
deposit stocks of grit, given that the area was pedestrianised.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

Cllr Haworth-Culf gave the report on behalf of herself and Cllr Fellowes (see Appendix 
Two). Cllr Fellowes added the following updates:-



Cllrs will be familiar with the Heritage Coast Market Town Initiative (HCTMI) and the good 
work that this organisation has done over the last six years in partnership with SCDC and the 
ABA, particularly the networking breakfast meetings, obtaining funding and hosting various 
events, workshops and training in support of local businesses in Aldeburgh, Framlingham, 
Saxmundham and Leiston. The aim of the organisation is to enable economic growth 
through co-operation between companies in Suffolk Coastal and it will this week unveil its 
new name (Suffolk Coastal Business) and announce a key business event.



The Suffolk Coast Business Event on Wednesday 25 March will offer all the bet aspects of a 
conference with the title 'Routes to Market,' focussing on how to generate demand for 
products and services. Working with private and public sector partners, the day follows two 
successful business exhibitions in 2013 and 2014. The programme includes keynote 
speakers, master-classes in tendering, planning and market research, specialists on 
communicating with potential clients, help with the identification of overseas opportunities 
and 'meet the buyer' stands.



At the specific request of ATC and a number of residents, Cllr Fellowes reported that she 
had requested that the planning application for 6 Linden Close (which was to be Officer 
determination) was called in to be heard by the Northern Area Planning Development sub-
committee. Unfortunately this request was rejected by the Chair of the Committee. The 
recommendation is currently to approve and the planning decision was due to have been 
made on 6 February.  Cllr Fellowes has been successful in securing a delay to the decision 
being made, pending further discussion at SCDC, but no further information was available at 
the time of the ATC meeting.



Cllr Marson raised a question about poor drainage in three areas of the town and Cllr 
Haworth-Culf replied that this was an issue for County Council and Cllr Smith was in 
agreement. He will investigate further if the specific areas are made known to him.


6.
Police Report



PC Carl Lawrence delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see Appendix 


Three).



Cllr Fellowes asked about the progress with ANPR cameras. The Mayor responded by 


reminding those present about the costs associated with this project and talked about the 

possible introduction of CCTV by some businesses in the High Street to deter criminal 


activity.  He also mentioned the views expressed in the Town Plan survey where residents 
 
explicitly didn't want to have the town spoiled by CCTV cameras. 


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


A resident commented on the hard work that all Cllrs undertake, yet few residents 
understand or appreciate what goes on. The resident cited an example of one Cllr working 
twenty hours on a response to a consultation document. She realised that additional Cllrs 
were required and suggested that Cllrs recorded the hours worked on town business for one 
month. The Mayor thanked her for her comments and explained that a number of briefings 
had been held by himself and the Town Clerk in response to people who had shown an 
interest in learning more about the Council.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES


8ai)
Report from Chair of F&GP

 
Cllr Kiff provided a brief update on the Women’s Cycling Tour and confirmed that a 
contribution towards the remedial work required on the Christmas Lights was being paid for 
by the Council., The Town Clerk clarified that this payment did not exceed what had been 
given in previous years.

     8aii)
 
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC gives £500 to support the work of CATS (Coastal 



Accessible Transport Scheme)





PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

    8aiii)  

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £500 to the SNT Police Fun Day on 30 May 2015, 


with the provision that £250 of those monies are recovered through grants/funds available from 



other sources.





PROPOSED by Cllr Stedman. SECONDED by Cllr Cox.

 

8 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

1 Abstention





CARRIED 

    8aiv)

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC makes a donation of £300 to support the Dementia Café at 


the Fairfield  Centre during 2015. 





PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

     8av)

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £200 to support the work of Ipswich and East 


Suffolk Headway





PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Bond.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

  
   8avi) 

RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC gives £750 to the ABA for the provision of Hanging 



Baskets in 2015.





PROPOSED by Cllr Kiff. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

  
   8avii) 
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC enters into a five year insurance renewal with Zurich with 


a review and break clause if appropriate after three years.





PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Harris.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      
8b.       ESTATES

     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Estates


Cllr Jones began by thanking Cllr Cox and the Town Clerk for all the work that had been 
progressed whist she has been away. 


 She continued by reporting that The Protecting Playing Field Grant application has been 
submitted and has been acknowledged. Together with Cllr 
Cox, she met a representative 
from SCDC at Kings Field regarding the Playing Pitch Strategy report which stated that the 
pitches were in good condition. Upon inspection, with water lying on the surface, it was 
clear they were not. SCDC has agreed to produce and publish a schedule of amendments 
which will satisfy Sport England. 


Cllrs Cox and Jones, with Dayne West, the Chair of the CMG at the Community Centre,met 
with several members of the Rugby club who had come to view the facilities.  The meeting 
went well and they are very interested in the use of the Scout Hut, so discussions will need 
to progress to transfer the hut from Deben Scouts, which they have already agreed to in 
principle. 


The new fencing is complete at the Tennis Courts and Does have been on site dealing with 
the snagging list relating to the surface of the courts. 


Cllr Jones asked the Town Clerk to provide an update on the external staircase. The most 
recent update suggests that the work could be on schedule to be completed by Easter, 
causing minimal disruption to the opening of the Museum. However, it was sill not known 
what the builders might find when the original staircase is removed. Scaffolding should be 
erected during week commencing 23 February 2015.


Cllr Cox reported that a ten yard skip, together with five loads of rubbish had been cleared 
from the Groundsman's Cottage. He recommended the installation of a shed within the 
workshop area, in order to free up additional storage/archiving space for use by the office.


Cllr Haworth-Culf offered to re-house the storage of the Bathing Hut; an offer which was 
gratefully received by Cllrs.





 
8bii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE the installation of a wooden shed within the cleared workshop area, 


 

enabling one room of the Groundsman's Cottage to be used for storage/archive space.


 

PROPOSED by Cllr Stedman. SECONDED by Cllr Marson.

 

8 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

1 Abstention







 

CARRIED 




 
8biii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC awards the fencing contract for the area around the Bowls 

 

Club/Jubilee Walk to the most competitively priced tender and for work to commence in the Spring.

   



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Harris.

 

9 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0 Abstentions







 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


     
8c.
TOWN APPEARANCE




 
8ci)   
In the absence of Cllr Digby, the Town Clerk provided an update on activities relating to Town  
Appearance. Cllr Haworth-Culf had reported that SCDC would carry out a refurbishment of 
the toilets on Moot Green, which would be completed by the middle of June and prior to the 
cycle race. There was unanimous support amongst Cllrs towards Cllr Digby and his relentless 
pursuit of this 
outcome. Additional work would take place at the toilets on Fort Green and the 
shelters along the sea front.



 

A productive meeting had taken place between ATC, represented by Cllr Marson, the 
Fishermens' Association, SCDC and Concertus to discuss the current leases on the huts. It was 
agreed to meet again in six months time, but that actions would be progressed in the 
intervening period. Cllr Marson will circulate notes from this meeting.



 
8d.
PLANNING




            8di)   
Cllr Worster requested that feedback concerning the initial response to the Site Allocation & 

 

Area Specific Policies consultation was given within a week, prior to further discussion at 
 

the Planning Committee meeting on 17 February and final agreement at the Committees 
 

meeting. Responses had been prepared to each of the thirty questions posed, although there 
 

was some degree of confusion on one point relating to a missing map.



 

Cllr Marson wanted ATC to approach the Town Plan Steering Group to undertake a 
 

 

preliminary exploration regarding the need for a Neighbourhood Plan, in order that Cllrs 
 

may better understand what is involved.



 
8e.
MOOT HALL HERITAGE






            
8ei)
Cllr Fox wasn't able to be present at the meeting, but in her absence, Cllr Marson confirmed 
 

that he, Cllr Fox and a representative from the Town Plan Steering Group had visited Diss to 
 

understand more about the campaign to save the Cornhall. This campaign had resulted in a 
 

successful Lottery bid of £1.65m. It was now the intention to update the Heritage Group.




 


 

Cllr Worster reminded Cllrs that the ceremonial staff used by the Town Sergeant had been sent 
 

for valuation.


 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Kiff had confirmed that he would be attending the next meeting of the ABA on 4 March.

· Cllr Harris attended an initial meeting on 22 January to discuss the proposed commemoration for the centenary of the death of Elizabeth Garrett Anderson, followed by a meeting of the Museum Trustees on 23 January 2015.

· Cllr Jones reported that she attended  the Aldeburgh Society meeting on 13 January.  Jo Rogers from the Suffolk Preservation Society had been invited to attend.  She explained how their Director, Fiona Cairns works three days a week as does her assistant, so time constraints mean that they are having to focus their efforts on large development applications, applications for Listed buildings and those in a conservation area.  All responses from the director are based on data gathered from local sources. The Society agreed to work with SPS when appropriate applications arise. 

· Cllr Jones, together with Cllrs Marson had attended a AC&ST Trustees meeting on Thursday 5 February. Trading in December was 9.8% up on 2013, although annual turnover was down 8.3%.  These results are prior to end of year stock levels. The accounts are now with the Accountants to produce the Financial accounts and will be available next month. The issues with the Solar panels are resolved as we appear to be producing the expected level of energy. There is little to discuss regarding staffing as employees are part way through the agreed three month period. 

· Cllr Cox had acted as a marshal for the 1066 Car Club on 25 January, would be welcoming the Porsche Owners Club on 15 February and was attending the SNT Police Priorities meeting on 11 February.

· Cllr Worster stated that he would be representing ATC at the Britten-Pears Foundation meeting, scheduled for 13 February.

10. 
Town Clerk’s Report


The Town Clerk reported that she had participated in a wide variety of meetings and events 
during the month, including;

· 14 January -  Election briefing - SALC

· 19 January – together with Cllr Cox, met with the loss adjusters regarding the insurance claim

· 27/28 January and 3 February – hosted three briefings to local residents who had expressed an interest in standing for the Town Council at the forthcoming local elections

· 30 January – Town Clerks' meeting with Executive team at SCDC

· 3 February – Quality Council briefing  - SALC

· 5 February – met with the Head Teacher at the Primary School

· 9 February – hosted a meeting between SCDC and the SNT team to progress the Police Fun Day and promote community engagement activities associated with cycling.


She reiterated the good news from SCDC about the confirmed refurbishment of the toilets 
on Moot Green and Fort Green. The Town Clerk reported that a representative from SCDC 
had visited to discuss the re-surfacing of the roadway from the Church leading to the 
Cemetery. She also reminded Cllrs that Crag Path would be being resurfaced in areas 
between Hertford Place and Moot Green with the work starting on 23 February for a period 
of two 
weeks.  


She had also met with Suffolk Constabulary to agree the terms of the match-funded PCSO 
for a further two year period.

              11.        Mayor’s Notes.


 



Cllr Marson had represented ATC at several functions and meetings during the past month, 
starting with;

· 13 January – Aldeburgh Gardening Club AGM

· 20 January – Eastern Inshore Fisheries Conservation Authority visit

· 23 January – together with Cllr Worster, visited a resident concerned about a proposed planning application

· 24 January – with Tony Bone, met Professor Goldman to discuss the plans for the Elizabeth Garrett Anderson centenary

· 26 January – Town Plan Steering Group 

· 27/28 January – met residents who had expressed an interest in standing for the Town Council at the local elections

· 29 January – Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership Trustees meeting

· 30 January -  Aldeburgh Music Festival preview in The Jubilee Hall

· 31 January  - Town Plan public meeting in the Community Centre

· 2 February – Together with representatives from Aldeburgh Arts and Cllr Fox, visited Diss and met with their Heritage Triangle team

· 3 February – a third meeting with those interested in joining the Town Council 

· 3 February  - chaired the Carnival Committee meeting

· 4 February – presided at the Save the Children Aldeburgh branch AGM

· 4 February – Beach inspections with representatives from SCDC, Concertus and AFA

· 5 February –  with the Town Clerk, visited the Primary School and met with the Head Teacher

· 5 February – Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership Committee meeting

12.
Correspondence


There were no items of correspondence to report.



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


Cllrs had nothing to report this month.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Kiff. 


9 In Favour 


0   Against


0   Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.25 pm

   
   The next meeting of Aldeburgh Town Council will take place on Monday 9 March 2015

at 7.00 pm in The Moot Hall.



 
APPENDIX ONE

         SCC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL


COUNTY COUNCILLOR RICHARD SMITH, MVO 


9 FEBRUARY 2015

Without doubt, the big event this month to report on is the public launch of the Aldeburgh Town Plan. 

I was present at the public meeting in the Community Centre on 31st January, along with well over a hundred Aldeburgh Residents. I wish to congratulate Lynne Walker and her committee for producing an excellent document, which was delivered on time and within budget. It contains forty recommendations, all of which I believe are deliverable over time. There are some quick wins, some medium-term goals and some long-term aspirations. I will work with you, the elected voice of Aldeburgh, and others as necessary to help achieve many of the aims which fall within the purview of the County Council. 

Overall, it is an exciting piece of work and has involved true community involvement and participation, and has included the views of the business community and those who come as visitors to the town. I talked about your Town Plan at the meeting of Aldringham-cum-Thorpe Parish Council last week, first because there is a direct link in that the top attraction shown in your Plan is Thorpeness Meare and also because Aldringham and Thorpeness perhaps feel that they are too small in numbers to produce a Neighbourhood Plan of their own. I advised them to talk to yourselves and members of the Town Plan Steering Committee to see if they could be incorporated in the likely forthcoming efforts to move to the next step, that of a Neighbourhood Plan which, after approval in a local referendum, would have the statutory powers in law on matters such as planning and housing.

The production of a Neighbourhood Plan will be a big effort and take probably two year’s work, but I would recommend that the process is undertaken as the benefits are substantial and will return more decision-making powers to the Town level. In our part of Suffolk, no Neighbourhood Plan has yet been completed, but both Rendlesham and Leiston are near to their conclusion and soon will be ready to put their plans before their electorate for democratic decision.

I was pleased to give a grant of £750 from my Locality Budget towards the cost of producing and printing the Town Plan and will to give a further grant towards the costs of devising a higher-level plan, from which the town, its residents and its visitors can only benefit.

The only other matter I wish to report on this month is a further Locality Grant which I have approved. I have given £2,000 towards the £5,000 total cost of installing a barrier at the edge of the pavement directly opposite the main pedestrian access to (and from) the Primary School. When installed, this will prevent the possibility of a young pupil running directly out of the school gate, across the pavement and into the road. It is projects like this that I am always keen to consider to allocate the £12,000 each year I have at my disposal, although it is important to stress that this money needs to be spread across the whole area I represent, not just in Aldeburgh!

Finally, at the public meeting on 31st January I was asked if the Primary School could be relocated nearer to the population who mainly use the school. I am afraid that this will not happen; budgets are tight and what resources are available do need to be used to support the efforts of the Governors and the Head Teacher to improve the educational standards at the school, which, I am pleased to report, in my opinion, is now offering every pupil an excellent learning experience.




 
APPENDIX TWO 



 
SCDC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL





 
FROM CLLRS FELLOWES AND HAWORTH -CULF

    9 FEBRUARY 2015    


Toilets.

I am pleased to inform you that refurbishment works for the Moot Hall Shelter toilets and the Fort  Green toilets will be carried out before the Women’s cycling race in June. Many thanks to Cllr Digby and the Town Clerk for their input and persistence.  Dates of works will follow.

Information and networking event for heritage, arts and cultural groups in Suffolk Coastal

If you are part of a heritage, arts or cultural organisation that is based in Suffolk Coastal, we are inviting you to attend a free event on the morning of 10 March 2015 at the Suffolk Punch Trust in Hollesley @ 9.45am – 12.30pm.

The event is a fast-paced session that aims to provide you with a wealth of information that can support your organisation and the work you do, based on the broad themes of funding, sustainability and volunteers. There is also ample opportunity to meet other like-minded organisations and make some links and networks.

Who should attend?

Trustees, committee members, staff and volunteers who currently run or are looking to develop a heritage, arts or cultural group.

The speakers will cover topics including:

· Local public sector grants and how to access them

· Opportunities for funding by developing consortia

· Attracting more visitors

· The Suffolk Coast DMO

· Understanding the 21st Century Volunteer

· Case studies on sustainability and business planning

If you would like to attend, simply email tom.andrews@eastsuffolk.gov.uk to book your place, giving your name, organisation and email address, or call 01394 444253 / 01394 444452. There is a maximum of two places per organisation.

Cold weather

Even though it has warmed up a little for some places, the snow was prolonged and heavy at times, whilst other areas were unaffected.  Please check on any neighbours that may need assistance.

Stay up to date with the very latest forecast, on the Met Office website:

http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/public/weather/warnings & http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/learning/get-ready-for-winter
…which leads onto a reminder about Keep warm this winter

Suffolk Coastal is reminding people to take care during the cold weather and is encouraging those who may be entitled, to get help heating their homes.

The message comes as NHS England issues a cold weather alert for the next seven days and warns that prolonged periods of cold weather can be dangerous, especially for the very young, very old or those with chronic diseases.

Suffolk's Warm Homes Healthy People project helps vulnerable people and families make their homes cheaper to heat. The scheme can help home owners or tenants who privately rent and are on a low income or in receipt of a means tested benefit. The scheme also takes into account age, disability and cold related health conditions.

If you're struggling to keep warm or are worried about the cost of heating your home, you could get help with:

Emergency boiler and heating repair costs. A contribution towards heating costs. Free home energy survey with advice on insulation, fuel switching and cheaper oil prices. Basic draught proofing.​ Temporary loan of heaters.​

People with vulnerable relatives or neighbours are also urged to help them find out more about the support available. Eligibility criteria apply. For more information, call Warm Homes Healthy People helpline on 08456 037 686(local rate, lines open Monday-Friday, 9 - 5pm) or visit our website www.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk/yourhome/warmhomes
Warm Home Discount Scheme

Did you know that electricity suppliers can award eligible customers with a £140 Warm Home Discount? Receiving this discount won’t affect your cold weather or winter fuel payment. To find out more, contact your energy supplier direct.

Anglian Water to offer Keep it Clear advice to residents.

The East Suffolk Greenprint Forum has joined forces with Anglian Water to encourage residents to think about how they are disposing of waste through their drains.  Did you know that fats, oils, greases and sanitary waste build up over time, blocking pipes and pumps, stopping water flowing?  Did you know it can cause sewage to back up into homes and overflow into our rivers and add considerable expense onto our water bills too?

If you, your friends or neighbours would like to find out more come along to see Julie Leggett, Anglian Water partnership officer on:

Monday 16 February – Waveney Council Chamber, Town Hall, High Street, Lowestoft NR32 1HS from 7pm-9pm

The event will provide an opportunity to understand the current resources Suffolk Coastal and Waveney District Councils and key partners have to support community action to help people and the natural environment we thrive on and discuss what more/less is needed.

Book your place by emailing deborah.wargate@eastsuffolk.gov.uk or by calling 01394 444747.

About the East Suffolk Greenprint Forum:

The East Suffolk Greenprint Forum provides an environmental link between public and voluntary organisations and community groups and is a hub for community groups to share skills and experiences around energy, water, waste, local food and nature - as well as being an incubator for local community action.

For more information about its work, visitwww.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk/yourdistrict/greenissues/greenprint/.

For further information about Anglian Water’s Keep it Clear campaign, visit www.keep-it-clear.co.uk.  

http://www.eastsuffolkpartnership.org.uk/news/anglian-water-to-offer-keep-it-clear-advice-to-residents/
Places for People leisure sites selected for Great East Swim programme

People aged between 14 and 25 and over the age of 50, who don’t regularly take part in physical activity are being urged to rise to the challenge and register for the Great East Swim 2015 training programme.

This year programmes will take place at Leiston Leisure Centre for the 14-25 year olds and at Felixstowe Leisure Centre for people aged 50 and above, with 24 places available in each location.

This offer follows a success of previous training programmes, thanks to ongoing funding and support from Sport England.

The 50+ programme alongside the young person’s Sportivate programme, funded by Sport England’s Sportive initiative and delivered in partnership with Suffolk Sport and Suffolk County Council, will provide the opportunity to receive:

· Three month's fully supported training with professional swimming coaches

· Three month's free membership at sites

· Physiotherapy support from Allied Health Professionals Suffolk

· Free entry to the Great East Swim 2015 which is on Saturday 20 June 2015

· Free wetsuit hire

Valued at over £200 per participant the opportunities are being made available at a small one-off charge of £25 per person.

The programme which focuses on the individual and their ability, aims to improve confidence, motivation, social skills, fitness and energy levels, self-esteem, mobility and stamina.

14-25 year olds & 50 and over - follow the link on our website for detailed information on what the course offers, location and how to get involved, as well as last year’s case studies and videos.

If you’re interested in taking part in the training for the Great East Swim 2015, but would like further information please contact Corinna Hudson, programme co-ordinator on 07905 829162.

Have your say on the winner of a Suffolk Coastal Business & Community Award – copy of the press release. 

Members of the public are invited to have their say on the winners of one of this year’s new Suffolk Coastal Business & Community Awards.

The Enabling Communities Award recognises the work of community groups which are working to improve the lives of people living in their communities. The finalists for this award are groups who have applied for funding from Suffolk Coastal through the council’s revenue, capital and enabling budgets.

This links in with Suffolk Coastal’s Enabling Communities strategy and how the Council is committed to supporting its local communities. This plan encourages communities to do more for themselves, giving them greater influence over their local environment and the services provided.

Cllr Haworth-Culf, Cabinet Member for Customers, Communities and Leisure at Suffolk Coastal District Council, said: “I’m so pleased that this year’s Suffolk Coastal Business Awards are including this new category. The Enabling Communities Award acknowledges the hard work and commitment of the groups and clubs that support us in our communities and it will be a great achievement any one of these finalists to receive this special award. This award is about giving back to the groups which support us so much so I hope the public will show their support and take the time to vote for them.”

Voting is open to the public until Friday 27 February 2015. Cast your vote online atwww.scbca.co.uk/enabling-communities-award.

The winner will be announced at the Awards Dinner on 12 March at The Hangar, Milsoms Kesgrave Hall.

Overview of the finalists:

The East Anglian Sailing Trust (EAST) provides opportunities to sail for young people, visually impaired and disabled individuals and those who care for them. The organisation is staffed entirely by volunteers and promotes enhanced independence, confidence and community involvement. It relies on continuing support from the members of local sailing clubs and funding from various local and national sources.

Easton Bowls Club is at the heart of a small, rural community. Its dedicated members are all keen to continuously improve the facilities at the club. In 2014, thanks to some serious fundraising and support from others, the Club completed a long-awaited project. The toilets were modernised, a small kitchen was added and enough space was provided for home and away team members to change and share a cup of tea. Undertaking the work brought the community closer together and the club is now a welcoming place where villagers can watch the action without fear of getting cold or wet.

The Waldringfield Flood Defence Group was formed in 2013, six months prior to the tidal surge that caused so much devastation in the region. The group of residents and business owners became determined to ensure that the damage would never be repeated. They raised a staggering £900,000 within six months of the surge and gained the support of government agencies, the local authority and key political figures. The success of this community project is widely acclaimed and stage one of the flood defence works is already nearing completion. A community group has never enabled flood defence work to happen so quickly.

Fresh Aspirations Forum is a Community Interest Company that was formed in 2014. Years of volunteering, mentoring and working with young people had shown the founders that there are gaps in the skills and motivation of young people. Their work is research-based and aims to fill these gaps. Young members divide their time between building a personal portfolio of skills and working on micro-business projects with training from industry professionals. The projects generate income for the Forum and offer the potential of financial reward for members. Members meet once a week and start to feel the benefit immediately.

Framlingham Tennis Club serves a large, rural catchment area with a sparse population, poor transport links and little to no community provision. The club has developed in accordance with the needs of the local community, using volunteers to expand the range of opportunities for participation in tennis. The Club has achieved its objective of providing a pavilion and cycle shelter. The pavilion creates a welcoming environment where players and teams can meet and greet each other and spectators can stay warm and dry. Juniors can now be given theory lessons inside. The cycle shelter allows those who live near enough to enjoy an alternative, greener mode of transport.

LEP

At the last Full Council we had a presentation from a member from the LEP.

Their latest newsletter is available where it covers Growth Deal Special Newsletter where Norfolk and Suffolk have secured sizeable funding to: boost the region’s skills, improve infrastructure, drive innovation and help small businesses grow. For more information please go to:  www.newanglia.co.uk
Customer focus groups

Suffolk Coastal, Suffolk County Council, Suffolk Police and NHS Suffolk regularly run surveys or hold focus groups to keep in touch with what people feel about the district and Suffolk as a whole, the services we deliver and other important things that matter to you and us.

Why not join the Suffolk Speaks Citizen Panel at www.suffolkspeaks.org.uk if you want to be involved?

Ending soon – Leisure Strategy.

Suffolk Coastal is asking local people for their comments on its new draft Leisure Strategy.

We are committed to improving the health, wellbeing and fitness of people across the district. This strategic document focuses on the key leisure developments and initiatives that local communities have told us they want to see over the next decade. 

The consultation on the draft strategy finishes on Friday, 13 February, 2015.

The consultation period links to the planned appointment of the Suffolk Coastal Leisure Development partner in April 2015, who alongside the existing Leisure Operational Partner - Places for People Leisure - will use the Leisure Strategy to develop leisure across the district in a targeted way over the next 10 years.

A lot of consultation has already taken place with the local community, while we were in the process of developing this draft strategy, and we have received a lot of valuable feedback that has helped shape this document. People have a series of high-level proposals to consider and comment on. It is essential we get their input at this stage to make sure this strategy accurately reflects the community’s future leisure needs and aspirations.

The draft Suffolk Coastal Leisure Strategy can be viewed on the website at www.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk/yourfreetime/leisurestrategy.

Inspiring women to get involved in sport

A national campaign has been launched to encourage and inspire more women to participate in sport.  'This Girl Can' is a celebration of active women across the UK taking part in sport and physical activity without any worries about how they look.

The campaign, developed by Sport England and a range of partnership organisations, has been created to inspire women and girls to be more physically active.

Studies show that women play less sport than men and one of the major barriers preventing women participating in more sports activities is a fear of judgement - over their appearance, their abilities and their choice to spend time on themselves rather than with family.

This Girl Can aims to break down this barrier and show that women can exercise with confidence and without the fear of being judged.

If you would like to try a new sport, there are hundreds of sports clubs, classes and activities in Suffolk Coastal to choose from. Go to www.suffolksport.com and search for activities and events in your area. There is also a wide range of classes and activities at the Council's sport and leisure centres in Woodbridge, Felixstowe and Leiston.

For more information and inspiration, please visit www.thisgirlcan.co.uk and join in the conversation on Twitter using #thisgirlcan.

East Suffolk Partnership (ESP) update

The ESP covers Suffolk Coastal and Waveney and its primary function is to bring together organisations from the public, business, community and voluntary sectors to support each other and work together to achieve common priorities.

The ESP is overseen by a board made up of the following organisations: Suffolk County Council, HealthEast, Suffolk Association of Local Councils, Suffolk Coastal District Council (Cllr Ray Herring and Cllr T-J Haworth-Culf), Orwell Housing, Public Health, Associated British Ports, East Suffolk Greenprint Forum, Waveney District Council, Suffolk Constabulary, Community Action Suffolk and East Suffolk Business Associations.

The State of East Suffolk Report 2014 has enabled strategic planning between partners and the ESP Business Plan 2014-15 identifies the following five key areas of activity:

•
Build on economic prosperity, growth and infrastructure development

•
Ensure people have the skills to meet employment opportunities

•
Encourage a growing, ageing population to be healthy and live well

•
Build strong communities and reduce inequalities in health, housing, and crime

•
Improve lives through environmental action

Achievements in Quarter Three include:

Over 160 people attended the annual East Suffolk Partnership Forum at Pontins Pakefield Holiday Park, near Lowestoft on 21 November 2014.  ‘Delivering benefits together by capitalising on what is good in East Suffolk’ was the theme and the conference aimed at continuing progress in developing a collaborative approach to working across east Suffolk.

The keynote speaker was BBC Springwatch producer, James Smith who praised the support from the community his team received while filming the latest series of the programme at RSPB Minsmere. 

Delegates from voluntary organisations, the private sector, community groups, local authorities and other local public sector organisations, town and parish councils, young people, healthcare professionals and other local organisations joined together at the event which was supported by the East of England LGA.

 As part of the conference, delegates took part in a series of workshops and seminars designed to help the partnership to develop action for the future. Outcomes from these workshops are available to view on the ESP website here:  

http://www.eastsuffolkpartnership.org.uk/home/esp-annual-forum/
The ESP board meeting held in December included a discussion led by Suffolk County Council Public Health about the ESPs contribution to the health and wellbeing agenda in Suffolk. Specific areas of focus included workplace health, changing lifestyles and behaviour, skills development and employment opportunities in the health and care sector.

The ESP has played a role in surveying local businesses to find out what they would do if they faced an issue around mental health and what support and information they feel is needed. Suffolk County Council Public Health has used the results to develop a tool-kit for businesses. 

Five work clubs continue to operate across East Suffolk, including at Felixstowe, Woodbridge and Leiston. The purpose is to help people into employment and develop close links with local employers. They remain on target to support 300 clients by the end of March 2015.  

Business representatives across East Suffolk are meeting regularly through the East Suffolk Business Association Network (ESBAN) to help meet the needs of business associations in East Suffolk. At the meeting held on the 13 October representatives of business associations from across East Suffolk were host to a presentation by Kevin Horne, Chief Executive Officer of NWES, and an enterprise agency that specialises in helping people turn their business idea into a reality. The presentation provided an insight into how Kevin transformed a small, provincial enterprise agency into the country’s largest business support provider. As well as the opportunity to network, business associations were also able to share best practice and discuss their plans for the future as part of a facilitated workshop.

The Thriving Community Buildings project is now underway. The scheme offers communities in Suffolk Coastal and Waveney assistance to build resilience through their community buildings. The project is being developed and delivered collaboratively between Groundwork Suffolk and Community Action Suffolk (CAS) with support from Suffolk Coastal and Waveney District Councils and is funded by the East Suffolk Partnership and Suffolk Coastal District Council.

Further information about the ESP is available to view on the ESP website at: 

http://www.eastsuffolkpartnership.org.uk/
Leiston Leisure Centre – February Half-Term Activities

Bouncy Castle and Soft Play

Sessions on Tuesday 17th & Thursday 19th February 2.30pm-4.00pm

£1.25 per child

Suitable for 1-7 year olds

Parents must stay & supervise

Crash Course Swim Lessons

Monday 16th, Tuesday 17th, Wednesday 18th & Friday 20th February 2015

Either 9.00am-9.30am or 9.30am-10.00am

£22.40 per child per course

Suitable for non swimmers to improvers

4 years +

Pool Inflatable Fun Session

Wednesday 18th February 2015

3.30pm - 4.30pm

Suitable for 8-15 year old swimmers

£3.30 Coastal card Holders

£4.10 Non card Holders

Premier Sports Sessions

Multi Sports Sessions

Monday 16th, Wednesday 18th & Friday 20th February

9.00am-3.30pm

Ages: 5-12

Performing Arts & Dance

Wednesday 18th February 2015

9.00am-3.30pm

Ages: 5-12

To book please follow link to Premier Sports Website http://www.premier-education.com/for-families/search-for-activities-near-you/venue/leiston-leisure-centre/id/5740 

Details on the Leiston Leisure Centre website

Are you registered to vote?

Suffolk Coastal residents are being asked to check their details ahead of this May’s elections.

Every household in the district will receive letters this month to ensure everyone who should be registered to vote, is able to do so.

The letter will list those in the household who are already registered. Those not listed but are entitled to vote will need to register themselves online at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote.

With less than 100 days until voters go to the polls to vote in the UK Parliamentary (General) Election as well as local elections for the district council and town/parish councils, the letters tie in with National Voter Registration Day on Thursday 5 February to encourage everyone to check they are registered to vote.

We want to encourage everyone who is entitled to vote on 7 May to make sure they have registered online - it’s quick and easy to do and there’s no need to contact the Council. However, anyone without access to the internet can register by telephone.

If you do not have access to the internet, please phone our customer service centre on 01394 444422 and an advisor will deal with your registration by telephone. You will need your name, address, date of birth and national insurance number to register.

New partnership brings better services to Felixstowe

Cllr Haworth-Culf had the pleasure of cutting the ribbon for the new partnership working arrangements between Suffolk Coastal District Council and Suffolk Libraries to bring improved services to the people of Felixstowe this morning.

Under the new arrangements, Felixstowe Library will effectively become a ‘one stop shop’, providing Suffolk Coastal customer services and information, as well as library services, under one roof.  And to accommodate the change, Felixstowe Library on Crescent Road will also be extending its opening hours to include Monday, following consultation with customers.

From Monday 16 February, people will be able to go to the library to get access to information and help on a wide range of council services, as well as library functions.

SCDC are committed to making our services more accessible to our residents. While we continue to work to improve our online service delivery, at the same time we recognise that having face-to-face contact remains important.

APPENDIX THREE

ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL POLICE REPORT – FEBRUARY 2015

	· There were 9 crimes for Aldeburgh during January 2015. For the same period in 2014, there were 10 crimes.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Of interest to the Council in January 2015
	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	No of offences
	Offence
	Type of offence

	3
	Assault
	1 x Assault OABH – Detected. 

2 x Common Assault (no injury) – Detected 

	1
	Theft
	1 x Theft From Shop – Undetected.  

	1
	Damage
	1 x Criminal Damage – Vehicle – Under £5000 – Undetected. 

	3
	Other
	1 x S2 Harassment Non Crime – Detected. 

2 x Domestic Incident Non Crime – Detected. 

	No of offences
	Offence
	Location of offence

	      23             
	Parking
	Aldeburgh streets.


Update from previous report

Last month there were 9 offences of which 5 were undetected.

2 crimes are investigation is still ongoing.

2 have been finalised as undetected.

1 investigation has established no crime has been committed.

	No of offences
	
	Type of offence                                                                                

	3
	Thefts
	1 x Theft From Shop (Enquiries still ongoing)

1 x Theft Other (finalised undetected)

1 x Theft From Automatic Machine or Meter (finalised undetected)

	1
	Damage
	1 x Criminal Damage – Vehicle – Under £5000 (undetected). 

	1
	Other
	1 x Non Counting Fraud Investigation (established that no crime had taken place.)

	
	
	


Leiston and Aldeburgh Priorities 

Leiston Youth Priority –

To reduce littering on parks at Victory Road and King Georges Avenue Leiston. Working together with partner agencies to make the parks a safer environment for all to enjoy. 

Leiston - 

Road Safety -  targeting Speeding, Drink Driving, illegal parking, cycles with no lights.

Aldeburgh -

Road Safety -  targeting Speeding, Drink Driving, illegal parking, cycles with no lights.

Next Priority Meeting

Leiston Community Centre – 10 February 2015 at 7.00 pm Community Centre, King Georges Ave

Aldeburgh Community Centre – 11 February 2015 at 7.00 pm Community Centre, Kings Field

Your Safer Neighbourhood Team

Tel. 101

E-mail leistonaldeburgh.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
PS 403 Mark Beresford

PCSO 3178 Terry Barrow


PC 1510 Carl Lawrence

PCSO 3316 Chris Francis
 


